

# **Barley Lane Newsletter**

3rd July 2020 - Issue 26



"Believe in yourself, Learn together, Persevere and Succeed"

## **September Reopening**

New government <u>guidance</u> on the reopening of schools in September was published yesterday. We welcome the news and are currently considering the implications for Barley Lane. We will write to you in due course with more detail on our plans.

#### **Classes for 2020-21**

Parents and carers will be informed of children's new class teacher for September by email today. Children who log into their class zoom session next week will have the opportunity to say hello to their new teacher. Children who are attending our keyworker bubbles have the option to stay home on that morning/afternoon to log into their class zoom. For those children attending school in Year 1, we will make arrangements for them to log in from school.



Children's Art Week gives children the opportunity to get involved in a wide range of art activities online and at home across three weeks in

June and July. Next week's theme is 'Connecting across generations'. Click <u>HERE</u> for more details.

### **Headteacher's Awards**

# Congratulations to the following children for their emails and home learning photos!

Zayd - Nursery Zikrah - 5F Tauhid - 3G Manmeet - Red Shubneet - Blue Veeraj - 1D

Khadija - 1D

Wali - 1M Fatima - 1A

Sumayya - 1A



Ayah - Nursery Simran - Nursery

. .

Zaynab - 4A

Sharwarthah - 3B

Hussain - 3H

Ryan - 5F

Ruthwick - 3A

Lilia - 2B

Musa - 3M

Tahseen - 3A



Thinking on your feet starts on a patch of tarmac.

Scouts made me a do-er and a give-it-a-go-er. Made me question and listen and have a wide open mind. Scouts made me take a deep breath and speak up. Made me think on my feet, made me see the big picture, made me ignore the butterflies and go for it. Scouts made me get back up and try again. Made me think about what's next, and plan for it. Made me jump in, get muddy, give back and get set.

We're Scouts and everyone's welcome here. All genders, races and backgrounds. Every week we give almost half a million 6-25 year olds the skills they need for school, college, university, the job interview, the important speech, the tricky challenge and the big dreams: the skills they need for life.

4GScouts.com

#SkillsForLife

pyright 2018 The Scout Association Registered Charity numbers 306101/SC038437

#### **PE Kit Collection**

A reminder that PE Kits, lunch boxes and medication will be available to collect for the following year groups next week:

Year 4 - Monday 6th

Year 5 - Tuesday 7th

Year 6 - Wednesday 8th

Unfortunately, due to the



current coronavirus situation, any items left after these dates will be disposed of. However, if you are unable to collect your child's belongings on the specified day and would like to make alternative arrangements, please email us at admin@barleylane.redbridge.sch.uk.

# Coming Back to School! By Ishanvi, 6R

"Coming back to school has been wonderful. Bubbles each consist of about 9 children, I personally love mine!

We have been having wonderful and fun classes of



design technology, maths, history and English. In history we have been learning

about World War 2, we have painted a silhouette of London under attack. My bubble painted amazing silhouettes. Playtimes and lunchtimes have been fun, we use hand sanitiser for safety. In maths we sewed a parabolic pattern, which comes in DT too. I love coming back to school!"

#### **Year 6 Transition**

Chadwell Heath Academy have updated their <a href="Primary Transition">Primary Transition</a> page with a video for Y6 pupils starting in September. We look forward to our Y6 Zoom leavers assemblies in the final week of term.

#### **Year 1 Return to School**

Year 1 teachers have been very excited to welcome some of our children back in school. Children have settled in very well and are participating in their activities with enthusiasm. They have enjoyed seeing their friends and teachers and have been very enthusiastic to tell everyone all about their time at home during lock down. They have adjusted well to the social distancing and have been staying safe by washing their hands regularly.

It has been a pleasure having the children back at school!

I'd like to take this opportunity to thank all of the staff for this year and wish everyone the best during these uncertain times that we are living in.. I hope that everyone can continue to stay safe and well.

Year 4 parent email, 30th June

## **Home Learning**

Our children continue to work hard at home - we love to see your pictures, models and writing!















